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EXTERNAL MESSAGE
This email originated outside of DEP. Please use caution when opening attachments, clicking

links, or responding to this email.
Jeffrey Schroer
Florida Department of Environmental Protection
8800 Baymeadows Way
Jacksonville, FL  32256-7598
 
Re:         Trail Ridge Landfill Erosion Notification
               
Dear Mr. Schroer,
 
This letter is to inform you that Trail Ridge Landfill experienced moderate erosion and sediment
accumulation in stormwater ditches / pond #3 inlet. This sediment accumulation is a direct result of
torrential rainfalls within the past couple of weeks. The site has measured approximately 8 inches of
rainfall during the past two-weeks.
Additional time is needed to remove sediment from ditches and erosion areas in phase 6.
 
We are currently implementing the following corrective actions:
 

Currently existing landfill personal are actively addressing the erosion areas.
Additional personnel and equipment have scheduled to the site to assist with the sediment
accumulation in pond/ditches
Employee work hours have been extended to help facilitate a timely clean-up

 
It is estimated that the repairs will be completed within a few weeks pending favorable weather
patterns and the absence of any unforeseen problems or concerns. We will contact you if any issues
arise that may alter the completion timeline.
 
If you have any additional questions or concerns please contact me via eparker1@wm.com  or (904)
562-9755 or Morris Purvis via mpurvis@wm.com. or (904) 748-6012.
 
 
Sincerely,

 
Eric Parker
Environmental Manager
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CC:         Jeff Foster, City of Jacksonville Director of Solid Waste

Maurice Purvis, Waste Management Inc. of FL
                Allen Rhodes, Waste Management Inc. of FL
 
 
Eric Parker
Environmental Protection Manager
Eparker1@wm.com
 
Waste Management Inc. of Florida
+ 5110 US Hwy 301, Baldwin, FL 32234
( (904) 748-6006
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